
VOLUNTARY DISCLOSURE NOTICE1 

ADVOCATE HEALTH2 

 

LEADERSHIP CHANGE 

 

The Charlotte-Mecklenburg Hospital Authority Combined Group 

Advocate Aurora Health, Inc. 

(Post under all CUSIPs) 

 

  

Anthony C. DeFurio resigned from his roles as Executive Vice President and Chief 

Financial Officer of Advocate Health, Inc., Atrium Health, Inc., The Charlotte-Mecklenburg 

Hospital Authority (the “Authority”) and Advocate Aurora Health, Inc., effective August 14, 2023.   

Bradley A. Clark, Senior Vice President and Treasurer for Advocate Health, is serving as the 

interim chief financial officer for such entities.  Anthony will remain in a short-term advisory role 

to ensure a seamless transition. 

Dated:  August 28, 2023 

 

 

 
1 This voluntary disclosure notice is provided for informational purposes only.  No one has undertaken 

any obligation to provide updates of this notice in the future. 

   
2 In December 2022, Atrium Health, Inc. and Advocate Aurora Health, Inc. entered into a Joint Operating 

Agreement (the “Advocate Health JOA”) pursuant to which they created Advocate Health, Inc. (the 

“Advocate Health JOC”) to manage and oversee an integrated health care delivery and academic system 

known as Advocate Health.  The Atrium Health Enterprise was created in October 2020 when the 

Authority, which directly and through its affiliates does business as Atrium Health, and the Wake Forest 

Baptist Health system (“Wake Forest Baptist”), including Wake Forest School of Medicine, became part 

of a single enterprise pursuant to a health system integration agreement and related agreements. 

Governance of the Atrium Health Enterprise is provided by the board of directors of Atrium Health, Inc., 

which has delegated many of its governance responsibilities to the Advocate Health JOC Board pursuant 

to the Advocate Health JOA. 
 


